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THE OPEN SCHOOL 
DIRECTOR’S NEWSLETTER
SEPTEMBER 2018
Welcome Open School Families!  We are so excited for our school year and look forward to getting to know you and your families!  You should be receiving weekly newsletters from your teachers and you will receive a Director’s monthly newsletter in your child’s cubby.  Lessons and newsletters are also posted weekly on our website.
UPCOMING DATES – 

Please see the September calendar for listings of enrichment activities

September 12 and 13 – Ludwig Photos (12th individual and 13th siblings)

September 13th -Domino’s Pizza Night

September 21st – Black Market Family Field Trip
September 24th – No School – District Wide Staff Development Day
OPEN SCHOOL WEBSITE – 

We hope you’ve had a chance to visit our website!  It is a great place to read your teacher’s weekly newsletter and lesson plans and learn about our school, staff, curriculum, philosophy and more www.laramieopenschool.org.  We are also on Facebook – follow us there!
CONTACT INFORMATION FOR YOUR CHILD’S TEACHER:
Carrie – prek2class@laramieopenschool.org
Laura – prek1class@laramieopenschool.org
Amber– preschoolclass@laramieopenschool.org
Shelly– openschool1@hotmail.com
We will check our e-mails between the hours of 8:00 am – 5:00 pm.  If we receive an e-mail after 5:00 we will get a hold of you the next morning!
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BLACK MARKET FARM FIELD TRIP 
On September 21st our school will visit Black Market Farm to enjoy a family field trip.  During the field trip we will take a tour of the farm, see different farm animals, enjoy a picnic lunch and have a lot of fun!  We will leave the school at 9:00.  Staff will be available at the school starting at 12:30 to drop off children for the afternoon session.  Before and After School sessions will continue as normal.  There is not an admission fee for the farm.  Please bring a sack lunch, and we will picnic together at the farm before returning to school.  If you have not returned the permission slip, please complete it so we can complete our planning. Thank you.
TUITION/SCHEDULES

Tuition is due by the 10th of every month.  You will find a tuition statement at the beginning of each month in your child’s cubby.  On your statement it will show your monthly tuition and any extra sessions (lunch, after school, afternoon session, etc.) that your child may have attended the previous month, that are above and beyond your tuition package.  Extra sessions will show up on the following month’s statement, so September extras will show up with October’s tuition statement, etc.  There is a tuition box next to the ProCare computer that you check in/out on.  If you pay with cash, please see Shelly to get a receipt.  Any tuition that is not paid by the 10th will be assessed a late fee of 5% on the 11th and 12% after the 11th.  If you have signed up for auto-draft, typically this will post on the 5th of the month.
EXTRA SESSIONS

If you need to have your child stay for any extra sessions they are not signed up for, please see Shelly to see if the session is available.  Due to ratios regarding children and staff, adding extra sessions will need to be cleared ahead of time.  We will try to accommodate your requests.   If there is a special activity during the day – field trip, class parties, etc., they are always welcome to attend with you at no extra charge.  If you want them to attend without you, we will need to check ratios and there would then be an extra session charge for that day.  Due to staffing and ratios we cannot swap days around during the week.  Thank you.
DROP OFF/PICK UP
Please walk your children out to the gazebo, or into the building if we are inside, when dropping off and picking up your children and check in with a teacher to make sure we know they have arrived.  We want to make sure we have all children accounted for, and this helps us keep our clipboard numbers accurate.  Thank you!
SNACKS
After School Snack:   If your child stays for the afterschool program, please make sure to send a snack for them for after school.  If you label a snack item in their lunch box as “after school” it will help lunch staff be aware to save that item for after school.  Thank you!
Morning Snack:  There is a snack sign-up calendar in each classroom.  Check with your child’s teacher regarding quantity.  Please remember no peanuts/tree nuts in Miss Amber’s or Miss Laura’s classrooms.  Fresh fruits and vegies are always appreciated.  We do have plates, utensils, etc. to serve snacks as needed. 

COMFORT ITEMS/TOYS

We ask that children do not bring toys from home to the school.  However, we do understand that sometimes your child needs a special item from home for comfort during the day.  Please let your child’s teacher know if they have a special object.  We usually keep them in cubbies or backpacks and take them out as needed during the day.  The teachers will have special days for Show and Share, etc., and they will let you know when your child can bring a special item in for those days.

LUDWIG PHOTO DAYS

A flyer was sent out with information about pictures on September 12th and 13th.  If you need another order form, there are extras on the table in the office.  She will only take pictures of those children who have returned an order form.  Class pictures will be taken on October 17th.

DOMINO’S PIZZA NIGHTS

There is a flyer in your child’s cubby for Domino’s Pizza night on September 13th.  All you do to participate is order pizza that night, indicate your child’s teacher, and they automatically return a portion of the proceeds to the school.  The class with the most participants wins a pizza party.  We appreciate Domino’s generosity and support!

ENRICHMENT

Enrichment activities are starting in the next couple of weeks.  The first swim lesson will be on September 18th.  Please pack a suit, towel and have your child wear easy to manage clothing.  CrossFit Healthy Kids is on Monday afternoons.  Please send your child to school with athletic shoes for the afternoon session.  You can also leave a pair of sneakers in their cubby to change into if that is easier.  Please see the September calendar (extra copies on table and it is posted on website) for all the fun activities that are beginning!
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POPCORNOPOLIS

Popcorn orders are due September 21 and orders should be in approximately 2 weeks later (mid-October at latest).  

Special Prize Alert – the child who sells the most popcorn in each class (1 prize each class) will win $20 in Scholastic Book Fair credits for our book fair in October!
